Munel 121

Pembroke Recreation Meeting 10/14/2020

Attendance Sharon Morris, Steve Fowler, Sam Barker. Rose Galligan, Dick Bean Residents – Matt Petersons representing Little League, Ryan Pelissier, Brendan Fish

OLD BUSINESS

A. Approval of Minutes (Sept) / financials Meeting was called to order at 5:00pm. Sharon made a motion to approve minutes for 8/19/2020 Steve seconded, motion passed.

B. Leagues -

Soccer – Sam reported that soccer will be ending season at the end of the month.

Little League – Rose asked Matt if there was any new information on the light pole. Matt has not heard anything.

Rose answered questions about water meter and CIP that was brought up at the last meeting she could not attend. The water meter was replaced in the LL building because it was not working. This is standard procedure by the water department. Rose was not aware that the meter was replaced as she just let the men in so there was no way she could let Matt know about the replacement.

Pertaining to CIP Rose told Matt that every year she sends the league's president a letter that state "if any suggested plans for field improvements and/or structures should be made in writing to recreation commission to be reviewed. Also, that the recreation's budget is due in August and any proposals should be presented to the commission that could affect their budget. It is the recreation commission to review proposals and present to CIP.

NEW BUSINESS

A. Use of Field none

- B. CIP 2020 Basketball fence, gate on major (center field), and safety check will be completed in late October or early November.
- C. LED Light LL building David J. noticed light was flickering. This has been replaced.
- D. Volunteers -- Braden M. and Maddy M have performed community service weeding areas (volleyball court) and general pick up.
- E. Community Service Shea A. will be doing community service at the park. Rose will supervise.
- F. Correspondence none
- G. BOS Updates none
- H. Thank you Construction FL Merrill Construction for his donation of loam for the LL project. RP General Services for his work on the LL infield. Little League for their donation to improve the major field.

Next meeting - TBA

Sharon made a motion at 5:30 pm and Steve seconded. Motion passed.